

PHẦN B: NGỮ PHÁP VÀ TỪ VỰNG (4,0 điểm)

I. Cho dạng đúng của từ trong ngoặc để hoàn thành các câu sau.

6. The film is so _____ that I have seen it twice. (INTEREST)
 7. Air _____ is one of the problems that people have deal to with. (POLLUTE)
 8. My teacher teaches _____ sciences. (NATURE)
 9. The gas from the chemical factory was _____. (HARM)
 10. Quang Hai always performs excellently in the football field. He is, _____, one of the best players of Asia. (ARGUE)

II. Cho dạng đúng của động từ trong ngoặc để hoàn thành các câu sau.

11. When my mother came home from work, I _____ (cook) dinner.
 12. Jane _____ (go) to school by bicycle every day.
 13. The children _____ (play) badminton in the stadium now.
 14. You _____ (visit) to London last month?
 15. The candidates mustn't _____ (bring) books into the examination room.

III. Chọn một đáp án đúng trong số A, B, C hoặc D để hoàn thành mỗi câu sau.

16. I'm feeling pretty tired. Do you mind _____ me home?
 A. taking B. took C. take D. to take
 17. Nam looks much _____ today than yesterday.
 A. good B. well C. better D. the best
 18. Scientists and engineers have invented devices to remove _____ from industrial wastes.
 A. polluted B. pollute C. polluting D. pollutants
 19. The dress you bought is of very good quality. It _____ very expensive.
 A. may be B. must be C. should have been D. must have been
 20. The Pikes put _____ their trip because of bad weather.
 A. away B. up C. out D. off
 21. Neither Linh nor her classmates _____ the National Museum so far.
 A. visit B. visited C. have visited D. has visited
 22. Nga: "You look nervous! _____" – Hoa: "This thunder scares me to death."
 A. How are you? B. Why's that? C. Come on! D. What's wrong?
 23. He was homesick and he _____ all his family and friends.
 A. missed B. wished C. desired D. hoped
 24. I'm very _____ to you for putting in so much hard work.
 A. thoughtful B. grateful C. considerate D. careful
 25. If you come to the theatre late, you have to wait until the _____ to get in.
 A. break B. refreshment C. interval D. half-time

II. Đọc đoạn văn sau và chọn một đáp án đúng trong số A, B, C hoặc D.

It's not enough that the computer is invading our work and play world. It has started to invade our shopping world as well. Shopping by computer, or teleshopping, is a phenomenon that is beginning to appear in homes, stores, hotels, and even airports. The service allows the shopper to look at electronic catalogs and to order items, such as dishes, clothing or concert tickets, without leaving the computer. This modern way of shopping is convenient, specially for busy people.

31. The computer is now invading _____
 A. our work and play world B. our work, play and shopping world
 C. our shopping world D. our business world
32. Shopping by computer is also called _____
 A. teleshopping B. window shopping C. shopping mall D. duty-free shopping
33. The service allows the shopper to _____
 A. see the good B. make a bargain C. shop on line D. buy low-priced goods
34. Internet shopping is convenient for _____
 A. people who don't have much free time B. people who have to travel a lot
 C. people who do the housework D. people who don't like shopping
35. According to the passage, you can't do your teleshopping without _____.
 A. a television B. a shopping list C. a telephone D. a computer

III. Chọn một đáp án trong số A, B, C hoặc D điền vào mỗi chỗ trống để hoàn thành đoạn văn sau.

Environmental (36) _____ is one of the most serious problems (37) _____ mankind today. Air, water and soil are necessary to the survival of all (38) _____ things. Badly polluted air can (39) _____ illness and even death. Polluted water (40) _____ many kinds of wild animals and other marine life. Pollution of soil reduces the amount of land for growing food.

36. A. pollute B. polluted C. pollution D. polluting
 37. A. face B. faces C. to face D. facing
 38. A. lived B. living C. live D. lives
 39. A. cause B. give C. make D. catch
 40. A. kills B. kill C. are killing D. doesn't kill

SỞ GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO
BÌNH ĐỊNH

KỲ THI TUYỂN SINH LỚP 10 THPT
Môn: TIẾNG ANH

MÃ ĐỀ 007

Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút, không kể thời gian giao đề

PHẦN B: NGŨ PHÁP VÀ TỪ VỰNG (4,0 điểm)

I. Give the correct form of the verbs in brackets in the following sentences.

6. This house _____ (build) over 100 years ago.
7. They _____ (not / finish) their homework yet.
8. Do you mind _____ (buy) me a newspaper on the way home?
9. The city _____ (destroy) during the war has now been rebuilt.
10. Yesterday when I came to see Peter, he _____ (do) his homework.

II. Complete the sentences with the correct form of the words in brackets.

11. He got 10 marks in English because he speaks _____. (FLUENT)
12. Mr Dam sings very well. He is a good _____. (SING)
13. The Internet has _____ developed nowadays. (INCREASE)
14. Japan is said to be a _____ country. (MOUNTAIN)
15. Jane is only 10 years old, but she cooks very _____. (GOOD)

III. Choose the word or phrase that best fits the blank space in each sentence.

16. She asked me if I _____ a laptop computer the following day.
A. buy B. will buy C. bought D. would buy
17. Lan is very tired. _____, she has to finish her assignment before going to bed.
A. Although B. So C. Therefore D. However
18. I don't believe Mary can do this exercise, _____?
A. do I B. don't I C. can she D. can't she
19. People in Ireland dance _____ Easter day to win prize cakes.
A. at B. on C. for D. in
20. I don't like to eat out because it isn't easy to find a restaurant _____ has good food and service.
A. where B. which C. who D. whom
21. I suggest _____ some money for poor children.
A. to raise B. raise C. raising D. to raising
22. _____ youngest boy has just started going to school.
A. The B. An C. A D. X
23. Jane invites Mary to go to the cinema.
Jane: "Would you like to go to the cinema with me this weekend?" - **Mary:** "_____."
A. Yes, I do B. Yes, I'd love to C. Yes, it is D. I agree with you
24. His car is expensive. _____ is cheap.
A. My B. Me C. Mine D. I
25. Who's going to look _____ your children while you're away.
A. at B. up C. over D. after

I. Complete the passage with the words in the box.

<i>dump</i>	<i>volunteer</i>	<i>spoiled</i>	<i>collected</i>	<i>into</i>
-------------	------------------	----------------	------------------	-------------

Mr Brown and some (26) _____ conservationists are on a very dirty beach now. Today they are ready to make the beach a clean and beautiful place again. After listening to Mr Brown's instructions, they are divided (27) _____ three groups. Group 1 needs to walk along the shore. Group 2 should check the sand. And Group 3 has to check among the rocks. Garbage must be put into the plastic bags, and the bags will be (28) _____ by Mr Jones. He will take the bags to the garbage (29) _____. Each member will be

given a map to find the right place. They won't eat the picnic lunch provided by Mrs. Smith until the whole area is clean. They are eager to work hard so as to refresh this (30) _____ area.

II. Read the following passage and circle the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions from 31 - 35.

One of the most urgent environmental problems in the world today is the shortage of clean water. Having clean drinking water is basic human right. But acid rain, industrial pollution and garbage have made many sources of water undrinkable. Lakes, reservoirs and even entire seas have become vast pools of poison. Lake Baikal in Russia is one of the largest lakes in the world. It contains a rich variety of animals and plants, including 1,300 rare species that do not exist anywhere else in the world. But they are being destroyed by the massive volumes of industrial effluent which pours into the lake everyday. Even where law existed, the government did not have the power to enforce them. Most industries simply ignore the regulations. The Mediterranean Sea occupies 1% of the world's water surface. But it is the dumping ground for 50% of all marine pollution. Almost 16 countries regularly throw industrial wastes a few miles off shore. Water is free to everyone. A few years ago people thought that the supply of clean water in the world was limitless. Today, many water supplies have been ruined by pollution and sewage. Clean water is now scarce, and we are at last beginning to respect this precious source. We should do something now.

31. According to the writer, one environmental problem in the world today is _____.
 A. acid rain B. industrial pollution. C. safe water shortage. D. population explosion
32. Many sources of water are not drinkable because of _____.
 A. acid rain. B. industrial pollution. C. garbage. D. all A, B, C are correct
33. What is serious problem of Lake Baikal in Russia?
 A. It contains a rich variety of animals and plants.
 B. It is polluted by massive volumes of industrial wastes discharged into it.
 C. It has 1,300 rare species that do not exist anywhere else in the world.
 D. The government did not have the power to enforce laws and regulations.
34. How many countries throw industrial waste into the Mediterranean Sea regularly?
 A. nearly 16 B. exactly 16. C. exactly 15 D. less than 15.
35. What is the message to the reader?
 A. We should take action to protect our water resources.
 B. We should take all water resources into account.
 C. We should limit the use of water resources. D. We should encourage people to use safe water

III. Read the following passage and circle the letter A, B, C or D

My village is about 50 kilometres (36) _____ the city center. It is very beautiful and peaceful place and (37) _____ people grow flowers and vegetables only. It's very famous (38) _____ its roses and picturesque scenery. The air is quite fresh; however, the smell of roses makes people feel cool. In spring, my village looks (39) _____ a carpet with plenty of colors. Tourists come to visit it so often. Nowadays, with electricity, it doesn't take the (40) _____ much time to water the roses. And even at night, people can walk along the path and enjoy the fresh smell of the flowers.

36. A. on B. at C. for D. from
 37. A. that B. where C. which D. who
 38. A. for B. about C. at D. in
 39. A. as B. after C. like D. same
 40. A. villagers B. villages C. shoppers D. city - dwellers